

ALEXANDRIA BROADCASTING CORPORATION

PHONE 1000

ALEXANDRIA, MINNESOTA

Feb. 6, 1950

Dear Mr. Morss,

We are pleased and happy to verify your report of hearing our station on the air last January 18, 1950. Your report of hearing music starting at 2:30 A.M, CST, plus station break and then more music lasting until 2:35 is correct. It was 28 degrees below zero here that night and so cold that the copper center wire in our co-ax contracted and seperated at a solder joint. Thus we had been off the air repairing the break for some time and you heard our test after repairing same. We do not test at all after midnight unless in a case of this kind.

We recieved about twenty reports from your part of the country on that mornings test so the skip must have been just right.

We operate a Collins 250 watt transmitter model W-A2 and are having very good results with it.

Thanks for your letter and hope to hear from you again.

Sincerely,

Gerald Lentz

Chief Engineer